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SUPERIOR OIL CONCENTRATE

COMMERCIAL

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING 

GUARANTEE:
Mineral Oil...............83%

REGISTRATION NO. 15444

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

UNITED AGRI PRODUCTS
RR #2

Dorchester, Ontario 
N0L 1G5

NET: 20L

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

SUPERIOR OIL CONCENTRATE is an emulsifiable oil product for use
as a dormant or delayed spray for the control of European red
mite on apples, pears, peaches and plums.

Apples and Pears: To control European red mite, apply in the
delayed dormant spray (green tip up to 1 cm green).

Peaches and Plums: To control European red mite, apply in green
tip stage for plums and dormant or pre-bloom (1 cm green to first
pink) for peaches.

Use as a 0.5% mixture in water (5 litres of SUPERIOR OIL
CONCENTRATE per 1000 Litres of water). 

                       MIXING INSTRUCTIONS

Before mixing, be certain the spray tank is clean. To mix, add
water to the level of the agitator shaft. Start the agitation and
add the required amount of SUPERIOR OIL CONCENTRATE. The mixture
should turn white indicating good emulsification. After mixing,



continue filling tank and do not stop agitation until contents
have been sprayed out.

COMPATIBILITY

SUPERIOR OIL CONCENTRATE is compatible with Ferbam for use on
peaches in a dormant spray. Fill the tank one-quarter full of
water, add the Ferbam slowly with the agitator running, resume
filling the tank with water before adding SUPERIOR OIL
CONCENTRATE.

SUPERIOR OIL CONCENTRATE is compatible with the following apple
scab fungicides: Dodine, benomyl, metiram and thiophante-methyl.
Compatibility with other insecticides and fungicides has not been
fully evaluated. Thus other mixtures are not recommended. 

For European Red Mite Control on Fruit Trees: Do not use if
emulsion breaks. Avoid spraying during or just prior to freezing
weather. While thorough coverage is important avoid over
spraying. Do not apply later than indicated for each crop. Do not
use on crops, plants, or trees other than those on the label.

FIRST AID: DANGER

This product contains petroleum distillate, therefore, if
swallowed, DO NOT CAUSE VOMITING. If patient is unconscious, give
air. Obtain medical attention immediately or contact a poison
control centre.

PRECAUTIONS

Avoid spraying during or just prior to freezing weather. While
thorough coverage is important, avoid over spraying. Do not apply
later than indicated for each crop. Do not use on crops, plants
or trees other than those on the label. Keep product away from
fire, open flame, lighted electric bulbs and other sources of
heat.

Do not breathe spray mist. Do not contaminate food or feed. Do
not use if emulsion breaks. Keep out of the reach of children.

                                 DISPOSAL

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the spray mixture in the tank.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial



requirements.
5.   For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product 
     and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
     Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label. It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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